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To:  Mayor and City Council  
 

From: Mark A. Kibby, City Administrator 
 

Date:  October 11, 2022 
 

Re:  City Administrator’s Report to Council 
 
 

1. Street Improvement Program: Hardrock Concrete is preparing to pour the concrete 

on the south side of Philomene Boulevard from Park Avenue to Colwell Avenue.  

Their subcontractor has started the restoration on Rosedale Boulevard from Moore 

Road to Wick Road.  Park Avenue restoration from Champaign Road to Angelique 

Avenue is now complete.   

2. Concrete Sectioning Program: Savone Cement is working on the reconstruction of 

White Avenue near the Community Center. 

3. Water Main Replacement: Savone Cement is working on the sidewalk replacement 

on Winona Avenue from Champaign Road to Ecorse Road.  PSC will be working on 

the restoration over the next few weeks. 

4. Arno Avenue Paving: Al’s Asphalt Paving will be in the City on Thursday to pave 

Arno Avenue from Beatrice Avenue to Warwick Avenue. 

5. The DDA has a few activities for October: Scarecrow Festival is Friday, October 

14th, the Farmers Market continues through October 28th, and Trunk or Treat is 

Friday, October 28th.  In December, they will be hosting an Indoor Market on 

December 2nd at the Community Center.   

6. Allen Park Public Library’s 21st Annual Haunted Library takes place Saturday, 

October 22nd from 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM.  

7. Shred Day will be Saturday, October 22nd.  The event will be held in front of the 

Allen Park Community Center from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  
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